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SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES                                
AMESBURY HIGH SCHOOL

NOVEMBER 20, 2012
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Present at 7:00 p.m. were Thatcher Kezer, Chair, Debra LaValley, Stan Schwartz, Bonnie Schultz, Gale Hanshaw, Peter Hoyt, Michele S. Robinson, Superintendent of Schools and Jonah Einson, Student Representative. (Absent: McGee)

The Chair called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was lead by Mr. Hoyt.  
II.
COMMENTS BY VISITORS, DELEGATIONS

None.
III.
PRESENTATIONS

A.
Superintendent’s Award – Janine Fatal


Dr. Robinson read aloud Janine Fatal’s extensive resume.  She then


presented Janine with the Massachusetts Association of School



Superintendents Academic Achievement Award along with a



gift card.  The school committee also congratulated Janine’s parents.


B.
Principal’s Award – Jack Ashton



Elizabeth McAndrews presented the Principal’s Award in the absence



of Principal Roy Hamond.  Ms. McAndrews read Mr. Ashton’s resume



aloud and presented him with the Principal’s Award along with a gift



card.  The school committee congratulated Mr. Ashton as well as his



parents.


C.
iPAD Pilot Program at CES Report – Lou Charette, Principal


Principal Charette, Elizabeth Peterson, CES teacher and Kathy Fowler,



MIS support, gave a PowerPoint presentation on the program they are



piloting using iPAD’s in the classroom.  They emphasized the need



for the infrastructure to support the use of iPAD’s.  The presentation 


was followed by a question and answer session with the school committee.
IV.
 ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS


A.
Director of Assessment and Accountability Report


None.

B.
Superintendent’s Report


Dr. Robinson began her report by thanking the presenters from CES for their


comprehensive presentation concerning using iPAD’s in the classroom.



She reminded everyone that the football game will take place on



Thanksgiving Day at 10:00 a.m. in Landry Stadium.  The Superintendent



attended the annual Rotary luncheon when the two football teams



come together.  This year the luncheon was in Amesbury.
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The Superintendent’s Goals were included in the school committee


packet.  This is only Phase 1 of the new model put forth by the DESE.



Dr. Robinson spoke about the new process that begins with the Self



Assessment.  She gave an overview of the process that the school



committee will need to use in order to bring all of the phases into



a complete evaluation.  Ms. Schultz asked if the school committee


should delay their mid-year goals update to a later date than February.



Ms. LaValley stated that the Superintendent’s goals were done well as


a first draft.  She and Mr. McGee went to the session on the Superintendent’s



Evaluation while at the MASC/MASS Conference in Hyannis.  Ms. LaValley


stated that it is a five step process for everyone and that the committee



needs to spend some time on training.  Ms. LaValley suggested that



they could use MASC for training on the evaluation and perhaps 



invite other school committees from the surrounding towns to join



together.



Dr. Robinson said that there is no mid-cycle evaluation report required



for her goals/evaluation and that there is flexibility in the Superintendent 



Evaluation process.  Ms. Hanshaw stated that Ms. LaValley’s idea about 


joining with other school committees for a combined training session was a great 


idea.  Ms. LaValley has spoken to members of Triton’s school committee while



at the conference. 
V.
ITEMS FOR APPROVAL OR EARLY CONSIDERATION
A. Approval of Minutes

Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Ms. Hanshaw to approve the minutes dated November 5, 2012. Unanimous, Yes. Student Rep., Yes.

B.
Business


1.
1st Reading Policy JLCA Physical Examination of Students



1st Reading Policy JLCB Inoculations Immunizations



Ms. Hanshaw told the committee that the policy subcommittee



received input from Nurse Leader, Joan Connor, who suggested




that the highlighted changes will bring the policies up-to-date.



2nd Reading Policy JFADB McKinney-Vento Homeless

Motion by Ms. Hanshaw, seconded by Mr. Hoyt to approve Policy JFADB McKinney-Vento Homeless on the 2nd reading.  Unanimous, Yes, Student Rep., Yes.



2.
NSBA Resolution



At the last school committee meeting, Dr. Robinson explained



that an approval of this Resolution would urge Congress and the




Administration to amend the Budget Control Act to mitigate the




drastic cuts to education that would affect our students and communities.
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Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Mr. Schwartz to vote in support of the adoption of the NSBA Resolution as presented.  Unanimous, Yes, Student Rep., Yes.


3.
Reschedule Date of First Meeting in January, 2013


The first Tuesday in January, 2013 is a holiday so the



committee decided to meet on Thursday, January 3, 2013.

Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Mr. Schwartz to move the first School Committee meeting in January from Tuesday, January 1, 2013 to Thursday, January 3, 2013.  Unanimous, Yes, Student Rep., Yes.


The master calendar has the wrong date for the second meeting in



January so that will have to be updated and reposted with the



correct date of January 15th.


Ms. LaValley will work on coordinating a date near the end of



January when MASC could train several surrounding school



boards on the new superintendent evaluation tool.  She



will call MASC and see what date Mike Gilbert may be 



available and then either she or Ms. Gilbert will contact other



school boards and choose a date and place that works for all/most.



Ms. Schultz suggested that at the next school committee meeting



the committee will identify a date for the training as well as the



mid-year goals evaluation that normally takes place in February.



These will go on the next school committee agenda.

C.
WARRANT









Motion by Ms. Schultz, seconded by Mr. Hoyt, to approve the warrant dated,
November 15, 2012 in the amount of $203,956.97.  Unanimous, Yes.

Motion by Mr. Schwartz, seconded by Mr. Hoyt to approve the warrant dated,

November 29, 2012 in the amount of $137,635.91.  Vote 5, yes, 1 Abstain (LaValley).

VI.
INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

A.
Subcommittee Reports


1.
Budget/Finance Subcommittee – Ms. LaValley




Ms. LaValley stated that the next subcommittee meeting



will take place on Tuesday, December 4th at 5:30 p.m.



2.
Policy Subcommittee – Ms. Hanshaw
Ms. Hanshaw stated that the subcommittee will meet on
Thursday, December 13th.



3.
Personnel Subcommittee – Stanley Schwartz



Mr. Schwartz explained that there was not a quorum for a



meeting so Dr. Robinson updated Mr. Schwartz on the
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latest Personnel Report.  Mr. Schwartz requested that 




a member be appointed to this subcommittee since






Mr. Hoyt could no longer serve as a relative of his is now




employed by the school department.


Motion by Mr. Schwartz, seconded by Mr. Hoyt to appoint Ms. LaValley to the Personnel Subcommittee.  Unanimous, Yes.

B.
Communications

1.
Student Advisory Council – Jonah Einson



Jonah stated that he had attended a state meeting last



Thursday.  SAC spoke about the new teacher evaluation




process.  He asked the committee if they had any




questions they wanted him to ask of the Student




Advisory Council.  Ms. McAndrews asked him to




be a student mentor for the upcoming NEASC review.




He said that the students are very excited about the



Thanksgiving Day football game as well as Color




Day, which takes place tomorrow.  There are students




all over the high school decorating for the rally.




The next AHS Weekly will be 100 pages, the biggest




paper that has ever been produced.




Ms. LaValley congratulated the AHS Cheerleaders




for coming in 2nd at the CAL Championships.  In




the All State competition they placed 4th.




She also reminded people to bring canned goods to the




football game for Our Neighbor’s Table.  She said that




this year’s MASC/MASS Conference in Hyannis was




very good and the sessions were informative.




Mr. Hoyt congratulated the students who were inducted




into the National History Society.  The Mayor said that




he was looking forward to the cherry pie that he would




receive from Newburyport’s Mayor when the Amesbury




Indians beat the Newburyport Clippers at the football




game on Thursday.  He sent good luck to both teams.


VII.
FUTURE MEETINGS AND AGENDA ITEMS
1.
Quarterly Report and Transfers (12/4/12)

2.
School Improvement Plans Elementary (12/4/12)

3.
School Improvement Plans Secondary (12/18/12)


4.
Student Advisory Council Attendance (12/4/12)


5.
Retiree Reception (12/18/12)


6.
Girls Soccer Team Reception (12/4/12)


7.
AHS Football Team Reception (12/4/12)


8.
Honoring Brad Ford Event (12/3/12)
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Ms. LaValley said that the Girls Soccer Team should



be added to the December 4th meeting.




Mr. Hoyt requested that the new SPED Facilitators




be invited to a future meeting along with Maureen




Szymczak.




Everyone was reminded about the event being held




on Monday, December 3rd in honor of Brad Ford.

VIII.
PRESS CONFERENCE
 None.

IX.
EXECUTIVE SESSION


None.

Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Ms. Hanshaw to adjourn the meeting at 
8:40 p.m. Unanimous, Yes, Student Rep., Yes.






Respectfully Submitted,






Tom McGee, Secretary
Amesbury Public Schools Mission Statement

The Amesbury School District is unconditionally committed to every child, ensuring that all students experience success through the development of attitudes and skills necessary for lifelong learning by providing the highest quality staff, meaningful learning experiences, and a vitally involved community.
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